Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 11 September 2006  at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   David Brodie, Gail Carroll and Sheila Cowell
IN ATTENDANCE:  City Councillors B Bailey and J R Boughton 

06/50  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Parish Councillors Ted Kirk and Anne Stockdale
06/51  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Meeting held on 10 July 2006 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record subject to it being noted in 06/41 that 
                       City Councillor Brian Bailey had, in fact, only held one meeting with

                       local residents  in respect of The Mast.

06/52  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1)  The Mast  - City Councillor Brian Bailey reported that T Mobile were arranging for a detailed survey of the tree height etc to be carried out so that it could be determined what height the mast actually needed to be and this would then form the basis of an entirely new planning application with, by mutual agreement, the current application being rescinded.

TMobile would then submit a completely new planning application and at this point the local residents, Littleton and Guilden Sutton Parish Councils and other interested parties would have the chance to make representations to the Planning Board.  Councillor Bailey undertook to represent the residents and keep the Parish Council informed.
Members of the Parish Council very much appreciated the amount of hard work Councillor Bailey had put into resolving this issue.
2)   06/00634/COU – Change of Use of Redundant Stables to Offices – Littleton Old Hall – It was reported that planning permission had been granted by the Planning Board for this development.  City Councillor John Boughton had written to local residents explaining the rationale as to why the change of use was within policy and therefore allowed, despite the concerns of the neighbours.  There was a condition of approval, however, that with any further application there must be submitted a complete plan of what the applicants intended to do with the overall site.

3)  The Vicars Cross – it was reported that Cllrs Ted Kirk and Sheila Cowell and the Clerk had met with Chris Garner of the County Engineering Service  on site in an effort to make some headway with the siting of the cross in the vicinity of the junction of the A51 Tarvin Road and Hare Lane.  After some discussion a location was agreed.
The County Engineer would now be arranging for a Highways Licence to be drawn up whilst the contractors would be asked by the Clerk to dig an exploratory trench to establish whether any services ran under the intended location.  It would also be necessary for planning permission to be obtained.

06/53  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
It was noted that planning permission had been granted for the following applications:-

1)  06/00843/FUL – 10 Tarvin Road, Littleton – Bedroom Extension, Conservatory and Alterations to Nursing Home 
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objection to the proposed 
                      development 
2) 06/01102/FUL – 34 Tarvin Road – Extn to existing office to create a 2 bay car port and construct a pitched roof over the existing flat roof 
RESOLVED:  that whilst the Parish Council was satisfied that the proposed

                       building would not impact adversely on the neighbouring property 

                       and the build would be sympathetic to the adjacent house, it 

                       understood that the drawing stamped 21 June 2006 did not show 

                       the new car parking space to have doors and as such was open.

3)  06/01189/FUL – 80 Tarvin Road – Detached Garage 
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council express some concern that the proposed 

                      development is too big. 
4)  06/01218/FUL – The Bungalow, Fir Tree Lane – Single Storey Extension 
RESOLVED:  that the Parish Council have no objection to the proposed development
It was noted that the Planning Board had subsequently granted permission to all of the above developments.
06/54  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council.  It was noted that the rent for the Parish Field was soon to be forthcoming and that it had been some time since the rent had been formally reviewed.
RESOLVED: that   i) the report of the Clerk be received
                             ii)  arrangements be made for the rent of the Parish Field to be 

                                  reviewed.
06/55   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



242.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        19.00

3)  Litter Warden    28hrs @ £5.80          


                      162.40
4)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Sept
                                             30.00
06/56  INCOME
RESOLVED :  that the following income be noted:-
1)  Bank Interest







    1.31
06/57  CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.60
06/58 CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which was circulated to Members and this included:-
Chester City Council – Parish Partnership Reception on 1 November 2006
City Councillor J R Boughton – copy of letter to residents re Littleton Old Hall planning decision
Cheshire County Council –  Guide to Cheshire’s Local Transport Plan
                                         -  Play Your Part
                                         - Cheshire Matters July 2006

Ches Assn of Local Councils – Newsletter Sept 2006





    -  Notice of AGM 12 Oct 2006 
DEFRA – Parish Council Guide to Environmental Enforcement

Cheshire Police Authority – Independent Members of CPA

06/59  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that it be confirmed the next Meeting of the Parish
                       Council  be held on Monday 30 October 2006.
06/60  ANY OTHER BUSINESS
1)  Tarvin Road – Pavement – Councillor Sheila Cowell reported that the problem of cars parking on the grass near to the Little Chef appeared to have gone away but it was noted that two commercial vans had started parking on the wide pavement opposite, at 63 Tarvin Road.
2)  Waste Collection – the current City Council waste collection arrangements were discussed.  It appeared that the residents of Littleton had not been included in the consultation with regard to this.
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